
St. Luke School Council Minutes 
 

Date: Monday June 14, 2021 

Attendance: Erin Crawley, Brenda Watmough, Cathy Hinger, Meghan Ferguson, 
Melissa Orr-Langner, Kyla Norris, Carrie Knysh, Melissa Damur, Fiona 
Nyuli, Heather Cherniak  

Guests: Michelle Szott (EICS Trustee) 

General Business 
Start Time: 6:36 p.m. 

Administrative Update 
(Cathy Hinger) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mixing Spoon Update 
(Heather Cherinak) 
 

• School Fee Schedule - Next year’s school fees will be put onto the 
school website and into the S’MORE. 

• Staffing Update – We are still working on our staffing for September. 
We are hoping to have this information released before the end of 
June at the latest. Our Kindergarten teacher will be Monique Jean-
Burns. She is coming from Ecole Pere Kenneth Kearns. A couple of 
weeks ago, we had announced that our new Assistant Principal 
would be Mrs. Kristy Smith. She will no longer be coming to St. Luke’s 
as she has taken on another position. We are now back to searching 
for our new Assistant Principal.  

• Outdoor Learning Space – There are now a couple of pieces in the 
works in regard to setting up our outdoor space. The school is 
purchasing two more picnic tables and several big flat rocks. This all 
comes from the Outdoor Learning Grant the school received.  

• Mental Health Capacity Builder – Information went out in the 
S’MORE about this. A Mental Health Capacity worker will be in our 
building to help facilitate initiatives we would like to put forward for 
our students when it comes to mental health. This person will be 
working with our Family Wellness Worker. They will be able to 
deliver some programming within the classrooms as well as programs 
at recess time and lunch time. This is through a grant that Alberta 
Health Services receives, and Strathcona County runs the program.  

• Wheel of Kindness – We started the Wheel of Kindness last week to 
get kids excited about the last couple weeks of school. Students have 
the chance to nominate other students they see doing random acts 
of kindness. Students will then have the chance to spin the wheel for 
some great prizes. I am hoping we can bring this back periodically 
throughout next year.    

• End of the Year Activities: 
     June 17 – PreK/Kindergarten Fun Day 
     June 18 – PreK/Kindergarten Virtual Celebration & Last Day 
     June 21 – Indigenous Day 
     June 22 – Grade 8 Farewell & End of Year Mass 
     June 25 – Last Day of Class 

 

• Deb from the Mixing Spoon has informed us that she is retiring, and 
the business will no longer continue. Mixing Spoon product will be 
going on sale June 18th for those of you who are interested. Jars will 



 
 
 

be $6.00, and this is an in-store only promotion. If you’re looking for 
product to be shipped, she will probably be able to work out a deal 
with you. This information will be posted on the Parent Facebook 
Page.  

Guest Remarks 

EICS Trustee 
(Michelle Szott) 

• It’s been a busy month with a lot of awards ceremonies. We are 
happy that EICS has finally been able to recognize our long-service 
award recipients and retirees.  We were also able to honour the 
nominees for the Edwin Parr First Year Teacher Award.  

• As a Board of Trustees, we engaged in the Alberta School Board 
Association Annual Spring General Meeting.  

• Our May Board Highlights are on our website for anyone interested.  

• Our last 2020/2021 Public Board Meeting is on Wednesday June 16th 
at 2:30pm.  

Adjournment  
Next Meeting: TBD 

Adjournment: Adjourned by Erin Crawley at 7:19 p.m. 

 


